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Attending: Bonnie Keleher, Allan Pederson, Alex Martin, Lew Pilkington, Hugh Robertson, Doris London, Russ Lazaruk, Mike Wedekind
Guests: Haley Bennet, RRU

Doug Ozeroff, RRU


Lorna Curtis, Assistant Governor


Joanne Grogan, 5020 District Governor

President: Lew Pilkington 

O Canada  
Prayer
Thank you to Alex Martin for making the coffee and assisting with set up.
Reports / Updates

Change of Location update  - Hugh Robertson

Hugh talked to Bobbi Neal.  All is ready to go ahead.  He spoke to Bobbi about the announcing our club on the highway Reader board.  They will do this in mid April, once our club is settled into our new location.  Hugh has not yet seen a list of food to provide to the Seniors for their order.
Action: Hugh and Lew will work together to put together a list of food items to be ordered for our breakfasts at the senior centre.  To include yoghurt.
Haiti Fundraising Garage Sale 

Russ reported that they still do not have a date for the Garage sale – possibly end of May.  Looking for lightly used, smaller items for the upcoming garage sale happening this spring. Date to be announced.

Bob Beckett’s Retirement Party/Haiti fundraiser

The date for this is June 10th.  Entry is by donation.  No tickets or fees.  Money raised will go to Haiti.  Will look at putting together a list of the people who previously donated and notifying them.
Westshore Sunrise Rotary website

Mike has been working on putting the new website up and setting up pictures.  Looking for help with write-ups about Rotary experiences, etc.  The new domain will be www.wssrotary.org

New Business & Presentations
Joanne Crogan – District 5020 Governor

Joanne spoke about how Rotary started and what it means to be part of Rotary.  
The Rotary Foundation is celebrating its 100th year.  It started with $26.50, 100 years ago.  Now the Rotary Foundation has an annual budget over $250 million.  Over the years, the Foundation has worked around the world to improve health and education, alleviate poverty and expand peace.  The theme for the coming year starting in July is Rotary Serving Humanity.
Haley Bennett & Doug Ozeroff – Royal Roads University

Haley is involved with the creation and distribution of awards and scholarships at RRU.  Doug Ozeroff is a senior communications officer, working to build community connections. Doug is also a member of the Harborside Rotary Club.

Haley spoke about the Westshore Rotary club’s RRU Bursary.  In the past 10 years, it has helped 9 students, distributing over $5500.  This money helps to cover the costs of being a student, such as books, rent, food, etc.  It makes it possible for students to complete the program they are in.  For 2015-16, RRU offered over $300,000 in bursary’s and scholarships.  30% of the applications received were successful.  

Currently, the Rotary endowment is about $12,000.  This allows for an annual bursary of about $800 annually.  Today, most bursaries are around $1000. RRU would like to offer to match up to $6500 more towards the Rotary endowment fund.  This would allow the fund to provide an amount of $1000 annually as a bursary.  There was over 4500 students attending RRU since August 2016.  The average age is 40 years.
Our club will discuss the option of increasing the endowment, with the matching funds, and if agreed, we can send in the information to Haley.  They will need to know by the end of May in order to have the matching money available.  The increased bursary would then be available for 2018.
A question was put forth asking how we can better connect with Royal Roads University.  An invitation was put forth to invite Haley Bennett to be a member of the Westshore Sunrise Rotary.
Doug Ozeroff, as a member of Harbourside Rotary explained that Harbourside Rotary is holding a fundraising Garage Sale at Central Middle School on May 14.  Their club helps sponsor the breakfast and the Stone Soup programs at Central Middle School and Victoria High School.

Food Rescue Program – open house at 10:30 this morning.  
Lorna Curtis announced that the Victoria Foundation will match any funds raised for the Food Rescue Program.  

Sergeant of Arms  -  (Russ Lazaruk)  
 Superdraw:  Allan Pederson    

Paul Harris: Russ Lazaruk
Meeting adjorned.

